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HUMBERSTON NEWSLETTER  

CONSULTATION UPDATE 

The Council recently conducted a consultation on the 

future of the Newsletter, asking residents to feedback on 

whether they read the Newsletter, whether they wanted it 

to continue and continue to be delivered door to door and/

or whether they would prefer to see it available in shops 

and other outlets within the Village. 

Over 60 households responded and the overwhelming 

majority of those were in favour of continuing with the 

Newsletter and continuing to have it delivered to their 

homes.  Therefore the Council has decided to continue with 

the Newsletter for at least another year and continue to 

distribute it to every house and business in the village 

boundary.  The Newsletter is of course always available 

online on our website. 

PRIZE DRAW WINNER!!! 

The feedbacks, some via the forms from the Newsletter, 

others emailed and rung in to the Office phone number 

were all placed into a prize draw for a £20 gift voucher.   

We are pleased to announce that Mrs. Reading was our 

winner and she will be receiving the voucher. 
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HUMBERSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL— COUNCIL NOTES 

The Summer months have seen the 

Village Council meet during June, July 

and August at the Paddock Hall in 

Wendover Paddock on the 1st and 3rd 

Wednesdays of each month as usual. 

Meetings are held at 7.15 pm and 

residents are welcome to attend. 

Highways/Footpaths/Traffic Issues 

The Village Council works closely with 

NELC/ENGIE and has quarterly 

meetings with them to discuss 

highways and footpath issues.  The 

Ward Cllrs for          Humberston are 

also very helpful in passing along pot 

holes and other issues for NELC to 

repair etc.  At the moment the primary 

concerns continue to be car parking 

within the village, especially around 

school parking and this is a longer-term 

problem being discussed with NELC. 

Wendover Hall and Wendover 

Paddock Hall 

The redecoration of the old Hall has 

now been completed and looks 

wonderful and light.  The toilet  

facilities have also now all been 

refurbished and the rear storage room 

completely reneovated with new 

plaster etc.  The works to the Hall have 

cost over £20,000 and are works which 

the Village Council has been saving for 

over the last couple of years. 

Anyone wishing to book the Hall should 

contact the Clerk, Kathy Peers, on 

07494-5776661. 

New Council Members 

The past two months has seen some 

major changes on the Council with 

three members stepping down and one 

member retiring.  There are now two 

new members, Cllrs. Ali Leveridge and 

Tracey Duff who were coopted in July.  

There are a couple of remaining casual 

vacancies on the Council if any 

residents are interested.  

Planning 

The Village Council continues to receive 

consultation on many planning           

applications for Humberston and these 

are discussed at the Village Council 

main monthly meetings and also at an 

interim Planning Committee Meeting 

held     mid-way through the month. 

Residents are most welcome to attend 

and make the Village Council aware of 

any issues with planning.  All Planning 

Agendas and Minutes are all on the 

Village Council website.  
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As part of our mid-term plan, NEL is undertaking a review and refurbishment of all 

fifty-three play areas within the borough.  Draft proposals have been received for 

both Humberston and New Waltham and ward councillors have discussed with 

both Village Councils. 

Parking enforcement continues to be a vexed issue, with many residents calling 

for more enforcement given the inconsiderate parking of some. Village councils 

have been asked to nominate hot spots and these will be given priority. The flip-

side of this are the complaints that ensue for those who receive a ticket.  Park 

considerately within the law and you should be able to avoid these. 

New property development continues to be a hot topic, with several develop-

ments with planning permission about to start construction, notably land across 

from Tollbar Academy and Strawberry Fields (land on the corner of Hewitts Ave-

nue across from Tesco). Ward councillors will keep a close eye on these and try to 

ensure responsible behaviour by developers. 

Anti-social behaviour and low-level drug dealing, whilst at low levels within the 

ward, continues to rise in some areas, notably the BMX track behind the Pavilion 

in New Waltham, and playing fields behind St Christopher’s in Humberston.  Ward 

councillors have worked with village councils, the police and young offenders’ 

teams to address, and the presence of both has increased to good effect.  Whilst 

many of the perpetrators are “tourists”, some children are local, so we say to all 

parents -do you know where your children are -.  Help to reduce this problem. 

 
Councillor Stan Shreeve 
Finally, your ward councillors are here to serve you so do not hesi-
tate to contact us, our details are: - 
 
Cllr Hayden Dawkins   Cllr Stephen Harness    Cllr 

Stan Shreeve   

07539 430051      07925 050706     07702 343340 
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Each time I am tasked with writing the ward councillors notes I make list of issues 

that need mentioning.  For the last two years Covid has been top of the list and 

whilst that is true at the time of writing I feel able to sound more positive about 

things. The national vaccination programme has been an amazing success story 

to the extent that Government has felt able to lift most restrictions, and we can 

begin to think about living a normal life again. 

Given the dour predictions made as we approached the lifting of restrictions, I am 

sure that all of the experts have been surprised by the fall in infection rates, 

against all predictions.  These same experts are now rushing to justify why they 

always thought a reduction was likely. Really! 

This demonstrates how difficult it is to be certain about anything relating to Covid 

19 trends, so caution is probably the best option in the short term. 

Indeed, despite the lower infection rates nationally the virus is still present in 

high numbers in North East Lincolnshire. Those who have yet to be vaccinated 

are urged to step forward and help to protect the whole community.  Also whilst 

not mandatory, I for one will continue to wear a mask in shops or in any enclosed 

indoor area. 

Finally, the so called Pingdemic has had a significant impact on North East Lin-

colnshire services with almost 25% of front-line staff self-isolating over recent 

weeks.  Despite this, services have continued to be delivered at a high level, alt-

hough it is inevitable that there have been some delays in some collections and 

grass cutting.  Residents are asked to be patient and continue to report when 

collections are missed.  The front-line staff will catch up, and we must all pay trib-

ute to their persistence in difficult circumstances. 

Anyway, on to other issues of interest within the ward and North East Lincoln-

shire generally. 
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Parish Council notes continued…. 

Finance 

The Village Council has submitted all 
the necessary paperwork to the       
external auditors and now awaits any 
further actions.  All information is   
published on the website at 
www.humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

 

Land Management 

The Village Council continues to look 
after its sites and now has a Land        
Management Committee which  
conducts regular site visits and can 
respond to minor issues as they arise. 

Works have been undertaken to      
improve the entrance to the PROW off 
Humberston Avenue with new fencing 
and removal of old  barbed wire 
fencing which the Council inherited 
when it took on the site.   

Also further grass cutting is now being 
undertaken after requests from         
residents and tree planting and further 
fencing works are set to take place in 
the Autumn. 

Next Meetings 

Main meetings of the Council are 
always held on the first and third 
calendar Wednesday of each month at 
7.15 pm.    

 

Next Scheduled Meetings are: 

Wednesday 1st September 2021 

Wednesday 15th September 2021 

Wednesday 6th October 2021 

Wednesday 20th October 2021 

Wednesday 3rd November 2021 

Wednesday 17th November 2021 

 

All meetings start at 7.15 pm and are 
held at the Paddock Hall, Wendover 
Paddock, Humberston 

 

THE AGENDA FOR EACH MEETING IS 
PUBLISHED APPROXIMATELY ONE 
WEEK BEFORE AND IS ALWAYS 
AVAILABLE ON THE VILLAGE COUNCIL 
WEBSITE 

Residents and visitors are warmly    
welcomed at our meetings and there is 
a ‘public session’ held at the 
Chairman’s discretion, for members of 
the public to be able to speak on issues 
before the Council. 

Check us out on Instagram at 

humberstonvillagecouncil—please follow our page for news items, stories, 

photos of what is going on in Humberston 
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Next Edition of the Newsletter 

WINTER 2021 

Articles, adverts etc. for the next edition must be 

with us by  

Saturday 6th November 2021 

and no later please 

Send to ‘clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com’ 

For any advertising queries please email    

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

To contact the Village Council please use one of the    

following: 

 

                 Telephone  07494—577661 

      Email—clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

(Use the number and email address for all hall bookings, 

cemetery bookings and enquiries, allotment vacancies 

and issues and general enquiries for Humberston Parish 

Council) 
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Police News continued….. 

How you can help  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the im-
portance of being in the right place, at the right time, for the 
right reasons to reassure the public, improve public confi-
dence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area 
in which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues 
where they live so that we can deal with any issues and step 
up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your 
local community that should be given priority, please inform 
your local councillors or your Neighbourhood Policing Team.  

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

The named officers for the Humberston and New Waltham 
Ward will are:                              

PC 995 Dave Cave  

david.cave@humberston.pnn.police.uk  

                                                           

PC 1340 Zach Horscraft  

zachary.horscraft@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                                                                                                             

PCSO 7894 Charlotte Spry  

charlotte.spry@humberside.pnn.police.uk   

   

   

mailto:david.cave@humberston.pnn.police.uk
mailto:zachary.horscraft@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:charlotte.spry@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Local Community  

          News 
 

Humberston & New Waltham Ward Update August 2021 

 

Crime 

There have been 33 reported crimes across the Humber-
ston & New Waltham Ward for July. For Humberston these 
included:   

On 5th July an attempt was made to steal a caravan from a 
driveway on Fieldhouse Road.                                                                                                 
Six assaults.                                                                                                                
Two minor public order offences.                                                                                            
Four shop thefts, all from Tesco.                                                                                            
One domestic related criminal damage.                                                                                      

There have been four reports of ASB.                                                                                        
Youths throwing firecrackers at customers at Tesco.                                                          
Youths causing issues on Glebe Road.                                                                              
Youths having a beach party at Humberston Fitties.                                                                  
One neighbour dispute. 

Complaint of fly tipping on a service road off Humberston 
Avenue.                                           Tesco male refusing to 
leave the store.                                                                                
Tesco cars racing around the carpark.                                                                                     
Report of cars speeding along Fieldhouse Road.                                                                
One neighbour dispute.                                

 

 

Continued over…….. 
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HUMBERSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL 

Details for Council members are as follows— 

Chairman of the Village Council 

Cllr. Liz Shawhulme       eshawhulme@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07913-633167 
 
Vice-Chairman 

Cllr. Heidi Clark       hclark@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07837-507301 
 

Members 

Cllr. Mike Hodgins       mhodgins@humberstonvillagecouncil..com 
Tel: 01472-211656 
Cllr. Tracey Rudd       trudd@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07985-219501  
Cllr. Jane Woollock  jwoollock@humberstonvillagecouncil..com 
Tel: 07907 138420 
Cllr. Mark Thompson mthomson@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07837-962109 
Cllr. Mark Leveridge  mleveridge@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
Tel: 07530-860364 

Cllr. Tracey Duff  tduff@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Tel: 07850-212261 

Cllr. Ali Leveridge  aleveridge@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Tel: 07445-282265 

 
CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: Mrs. Kathy Peers Tel. 07494 577661 
Email: clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 
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EVENTS NEWS  

Date for your diaries !!!! 

 

     CHRISTMAS EVENT 2021 

    Saturday 4th December 

 

Tree lighting, carols, craft and gifts 

stalls, refreshments and visit by a 

special someone!! 

Further details will follow in next 

Newsletter and on social media—

Facebook and Instagram 

 

PLEASE COME ALONG AND ENJOY 

WHAT WILL BE A LOVELY EVENT!! 

IF you are interested in taking a craft stall at this 

event please call us on 07494 577661. 
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We have a list of maintenance for the Church and would always love to 
hear from anyone who could offer any time, services or even finances 
that would help us to keep the Church maintained so that it can survive 
many more years to serve it's community. 
 
 
Please contact any of the following if you require any information about 
the work day or anything else you need help with regarding St Peter's. 
 
Sue Sinclair.           -            Churchwarden.                07708974390 
 
Theresa Barker.      -             Treasurer.                        07855912492 
 
Lesley Howard.       -             Secretary.                       07904983738 
 
Please follow us on Facebook  
HTTPS://www.facebook.com/StPetersChurchHumberston/ 
 
 
 
May God Bless you, and everyone you love and care for  
 
 
With all our Best Wishes  
 
 
Sue Sinclair and all at St Peter's  
 
 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/StPetersChurchHumberston/
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St.Peter’s Parish Church, Humberston 

Greetings from St Peter's Church  
 
Things at the Church are now nearly back to normal, although we are still 
being a little cautious and still asking people to wear masks during 
services, if they can, and still sanitising  their hands before entering the 
Church and maintaining social distancing to keep everyone as safe as 
possible as the Covid 19 rates are still high at the moment.  I think 
everyone is missing our hymn singing but we are hoping to resume this in 
September all being well.  Meanwhile we can listen to the beautiful organ 
music during our services.  You do not need to book a place for Sunday 
services now so if you would like to come along to our Eucharist services 
on the 2nd and 4th Sundays in the month at 11am, we would love to see 
you and you will be made very welcome. 
 
After all the trials and tribulations over the past 18 months it is Love that 
has helped many of us get through.  The following is a beautiful piece of 
scripture: 
 
1 Corinthians 13:4-8 
 
Love is patient, love is kind.  It does not envy, it does not boast, it is not 
proud.  It is not rude, it is not self-seeking, it is not easily angered, it keeps 
no record of wrongs.  Love does not delight in evil but rejoices with the 
truth.  It always protects, always trusts, always hopes, always perseveres.  
Love never fails. 
 
Since the easing of the lockdown St Peter's have been able to now restart 
their maintenance of both the Church, churchyard  and the church green.  
Financially the Church relies solely on monies received from our 
congregation and fund-raising which during the last 18 months has been 
non existent.  We have been able to renew the church fence and complete 
the planting of the flower beds on the church green and would like to thank 
those who kindly donated monies to enable us to do this.  
 
Our gardener is gradually cutting back the growth from the trees in the 
churchyard.  On Saturday 11th September we would welcome anyone who 
would like to help us with our outside maintenance between 9am and 12 
noon, refreshments will be provided.   
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HUMBERSTON SCHOOL HOLIDAY CLUBS ……………. 

These ran all through the Summer holidays, every Friday morning 

and were free for youngsters to attend.  A big thank you to 

Premier Education who provided the service for us and to all the 

youngsters and parents who turned up to join in! 

The weather improved as we went along and everyone enjoyed 

the refreshments, especially the home-made cakes, provided by 

the Village Councilllors themselves.   

This was a trial scheme, paid for by the Village Council and 

provided for local youngsters.  Feedback has been excellent and 

the Council will consider doing this again next year and perhaps 

also for the Easter holiday break. 

A BIG THANK YOU TO THE COOP IN NEW WALTHAM FOR  GIVING 

US FRUIT FOR FREE FOR OUR HOLIDAY CLUBS !!!!! Thank You!!! 

HUMBERSTON CENTENARY CELEBRATION DAY 

The Village Council will be holding a special day 

event in 2022 to mark the 100th anniversary 

of the Village Council.  2022 is its centenary 

year. 

The event will be a lovely summer event for all 

residents and further details will follow in the 

next few Newsletters, via FB and Instagram  

DATE FOR YOUR DIARIES……….. 

SATURDAY 2ND JULY 2022 
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VILLAGE HALL NEWS!!!! 

Over the Summer months 

Wendover Hall has seen a 

complete refurbishment with 

the premises decorated right 

through, top to bottom.  Then 

the toilets were refurbished for 

us with new cubicles, sanitary 

ware, vanity units and new wall 

boards to replace the old tiles 

and new flooring throughout.  

The Hall looks super! 

A big thank you to Barrie Marsh 

Decorators who did their usual 

super job and also Wilton 

Studios who refitted the toilet 

facilities for us.  Both jobs came 

in on time and the Council is 

thrilled with the results. 

 

If you would like to hire the Hall, either for a regular group or 

activity session or would like to use it for family parties or 

celebrations etc., please call us on 07494 577661 or email us at 

OUR PARTNERSHIP 

WORKING FOR THE 

REFURBISHMENT OF THE 

HALL WAS WITH: 

 

BARRIE MARSH  

DECORATORS - 

07926 577171 OR 

01472 389864 

 

WILTON STUDIOS  

01472 0 210820 

 

Advertisements for both of 

these companies are in our 

advertising section 
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                        Guiding in Humberston 

 

Come September Rainbows, Brownies and Guides will be fully 

recommencing their weekly face-to-face meetings and welcoming new 

girls.  Although the rainbow meetings have not yet re-started the brownies 

and guides endeavoured to meet last term and the brownies over the 

summer with girls already registered with them. A smaller number of girls 

meant the leaders and girls had time to adjust.   

The brownies are currently working on the North East England 50th 
Birthday Challenge which is seeing them learn about different 
counties within our region.  Hobby horses have been made, 
nicknames of football clubs googled (or dad’s), tasting of edible coal 
along with rock painting to name a few. The guides have enjoyed 
activities outside in our new venue at the Paddock Hall.  After over a 
year meeting on zoom we worked on our fire lighting, cooking, 
archery and sandcastle building skills. 
 
As we endeavour to return to life after lockdown and resume our weekly 

meetings guiding is 

available and able to take on new young members and volunteers.  We are 

especially looking for volunteers to run our weekly rainbow unit.  Maybe 

you are looking for a new challenge or just to try something different.  Our 

Rainbow, Brownie and Guide units have programmes full of 

lots of different types of activities and are fun for both the young and 

old.  There are places for girls and young women aged 5-14 and we are 

always looking for new adult volunteers to expand 

our leadership teams. 

So why not try a new, fun packed adventure? 

For more information or to register your interest go to 

www.girlguiding.org.uk or contact Theresa Barker on 01472 879928. 
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Humberston Centenary Green Project 

Next year, 2022, sees 100 years of the Village Council and the 

Council is organising ways of marking this wonderful Centenary for 

the Village. 

One of the projects it had in mind was to create a ‘centenary 

green’ for the village to create a nice green area, perhaps with the 

siting of a flag pole and a village notice board along with some 

seats and planting.  Somewhere for residents to sit and take a    

moment to enjoy some peaceful surroundings. 

The Council’s initial idea was to ask the Church if the Council could 

take over, perhaps by renting, part of the green in front of the 

Church where the flower beds currently are.  Recently the Council 

had assisted the Church in the planting up and improving of the 

flower beds.  However, unfortunately the Church congregation has 

said it doesn’t wish to support this idea and so the Council has 

now considered  alternative sites for this project.   

We have now approached North East Lincs Council about a site 

which would make an excellent centenary green and we have now 

held a site visit with Officers who at this initial stage have no           

objections.  Now we need to formally ask North East Lincs if we 

can ‘adopt’ the area and use it for the green project. 

Further updates will be in the next Newsletter and also on our   

social media pages and on our website. 

 

http://www.girlguiding.org.uk
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Allotment News 

The Village Council held its     

annual Allotment Competition 

and the winners were presented 

with their trophies and gift 

vouchers at a presentation held 

on the allotments on Saturday 

14th August 2021. 

Thanks to judges Mr and Mrs 

Parrott from New Waltham and 

to HAHA for hosting the event 

for us. 

Mr. Doug  

Stainton  - 

Winner Best               

Allotment 

2021 

Cllr. Tracey Rudd, 

Chairman of the     

Allotments Committee 

of the Village Council 

making the              

presentations to our 

winners in the                 

allotment competition 

Winners of the Best Newcomers Allotment 

for 2021 were Mr. and Mrs. Wells—

unfortunately they couldn’t be with us on 

the day but their certificates and prize 

vouchers will be passed on to them. 
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ALZHEIMER’S 

MEMORY 

WALK 2021 

The Village Council has registered to take part in this year’s       

Alzheimers Memory Walk to raise money for the work this hugely 

important charity does within our communities. 

There will be 2 walks—  a 1 mile walk for our younger participants 

and those less able—that will be around Wendover  Paddock. 

The second walk is a 4 mile walk and this will follow a specific 

route, starting out at Wendover Paddock and then finishing up 

back at the Paddock for refreshments. 

SUNDAY 19TH SEPTEMBER 2021 

STARTING AT 11.00 AM 

We do hope as many of you as possible can support this fund-raising event.  Do 

come along as a family and take part in one of the walks with us.  There will be 

refreshments at the finish for all those taking part. 

Please support us on our just giving page…………………….. 

Pre-registration for this event is required so we know what numbers we have 

taking part—to register for either the 1 mile or the 4 mile walk and help us to 

fundraise, email us at clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com and we will send 

you out a pack with all the information you need. Or call 07494 577661. 
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DOGS 

Please  note that Dogs are NOT allowed in either Wendover Paddock or on the 

Cemetery or Allotment Site. 

Please respect this request as there are reasons that dogs are not allowed on 

these sites and it is only fair to others to be considerate and NOT use this area 

to walk dogs etc. 

There are lots of other lovely dog walks in our village, including the Public 

Right of Way along the new site off Humberston Avenue, so do please use 

these areas and NOT the ones where dogs are not allowed. 

Thank You. 
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Anyone wanting to go on our waiting list should ring the 

Clerk to the Council on 07494 577661 or email us at 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

Mr and Mrs Cribbes— 

second place Best     

Allotment 20201 

Mr and Mrs. Richardson—

third in Best  Allotment 

2021 

Presenting flowers to Mrs. 

Hyde, Chairman of HAHA, 

as a thank you for hosting 

our event  
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WENDOVER PADDOCK NEWS!!! 

The Village Council is thrilled to have been successful in its bid for 

lottery funding and funding of £8,500 has now been received for 

the installation of a zip wire in the Paddock. 

The Council has held site visits and chosen to go with Kompan 

Playgrounds and has chosen a suitable zip wire and  booked  its 

installation – it will take a few weeks to receive it and get it all 

done. 

The Council is continuing to look to provide more facilities for the 

older youngsters who use the Park, and as well as the zip wire, is 

looking to provide other equipment, especially all inclusive   

equipment which can be used by wheelchair and other restricted-

access users. 

 

A BIG THANK YOU TO 

THE LOTTERY         

COMMUNITY FUND 

FOR      SUPPORTING 

THIS PROJECT FOR 

US!!! 
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The Village Council is looking for a new cover for its Newsletter and 

would like to invite youngsters within the Village to come up with a 

design for us. If you think you could design a good front cover for 

us, then please enter our competition! 

The front cover of the Newsletter is in colour and its A5 portrait 

sized—see our existing front cover for the sort of space we have. 

It needs to give us space to put it’s the Humberston Village 

Newsletter and to say which edition it is, but the rest of the cover 

is up to you!!! 

Entries should be submitted by the 30th November 2021 and will 

be used next year for our Newsletter covers. 

 

Entries can be put in our letterbox at the Wendover Hall (its on 

the front door of the old hall door) 

Or you can drop it off at our Chairman’s address at  

 2 Andrew Road, Humberston. 

They can also be  emailed over to us at: 

clerk@humberstonvillagecouncil.com 

(we can only accept original designs please) 

All entries should have your name, address, age and contact     

number on and as well as seeing your winning design on the front 

cover there will be a £50 voucher prize!!! 

Competition is open for  5 to 16 year olds 
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HUMBERSTON HAPPENING NEWS  
  

LAST NIGHT OF THE PROMS – 2021  

  

After a one year’s enforced absence, Humberston’s big night out returns this 

year on SATURDAY 30TH. OCTOBER. The ever popular LAST NIGHT OF THE 

PROMS CONCERT will be back with a BANG or, in view of the proximity to 

HALLOWEEN, maybe a SCREAM !  

  

There wil be no TRICKS, but you can be sure that Musical Director Ewan 

Robson and the Lincolnshire Hospitals’ Band will be CONJURING 

up an abundance of melodious TREATS. We are told that the musicians are 
already in rehearsal for what will be their first performance since the lockdown 
in March last year. They intend to blow the COBWEBS away with another 
musical SPOOKTACULAR containing a varied mix of items to suit all tastes, and 
played with their customary style and flair. . 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Felicity  

We are delighted to welcome back our star vocalist from 2019, Felicity 

Turner. As well as leading the singing for the Proms finale, Felicity  

21 

A Family Run Company 

Domestic  Commercial  LPG Registered  Gas Install-
ers 

Office: 01472 599856 

Emergency: 07946 595393 
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gave us a stunning rendition of “The Writings on the Wall” from the James 

Bond film “Spectre”. Who knows how she is planning to raise our SPIRITS 

again this year ?  

 As always, the venue for this must-see Concert will be the excellent Starlight 

Suite at the Beachcomber Entertainment Centre, North Sea Lane, 

Humberston. Music commences at 7.30 PM and doors and bars will open 

from 6 Pm onwards.  

 In recent years tickets have sold out before the event, so it is a good idea to 

get yours as early as possible to avoid disappointment. If you have been 

before we will be delighted to welcome you once again. If you haven't, why 

not come along this year to this unique community, charity event. We can 

promise you a great night out with a popular musical extravaganza and a 

rousing, patriotic Proms finale.  

 All proceeds from the Concert are donated to the Humberston Park Special 

School, Hydrotherapy Pool Appeal, a very deserving local charity. The 

Humberston Happening Committee, the Hydrotherapy Pool Appeal 

organisation, the Lincolnshire Hospitals Band and Beachcomber all treat this 

as a truly charity event. Every penny raised goes to help the very special 

children of Humberston Park School, who derive such wonderful benefits by 

using the Pool  

  

The Starlight Suite at the Beachcomber offers safe, secure and comfortable 
tabled seating, excellent viewing and acoustics, a well-stocked bar and car 
parking. Tickets, which are fully refundable in the event of an enforced 
cancellation, are only £ 10 with flags, party-poppers and table treats thrown in 
for good measure. They are already available by phoning Trevor on 812543 or 
Enid on 814147,  by e-mail to proms@humberstonhappening.com, the 
Beachcomber Entertainment  Centre Reception Office in North Sea Lane or 
Hough's Coaches in Middlethorpe Road, Cleethorpes. It just couldn't be 
easier.  
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